
Ending Homeless Committee-Nashua City Hall Auditorium 

March 1, 2017 

Present in meeting were: Wendy LeBlanc, Magaly Rios, Lianne Bower, Olga Cruz, Don Pare, Abigail 

Alicea, Melissa Johnstone, Pam Small, Scott Wellman, Sandra Delosa, Cristina De Lo Santos, Rick Rutter, 

Rachel Duffy, Doug Howard, Christopher Chase, Tom Lopez 

Chairing today’s meeting in B. Mack’s absence is R. Rutter. Call to order 9:00am. Introductions were 

made by all. Minutes from our February meeting were reviewed.  A. Alicea made a motion to accept the 

minutes as corrected (with a typo). Second by W. LeBlanc. All in favor  

We are waiting for the data from the Point in Time count. We should have data for next month’s 

meeting.  

Agency capacity- Marguerite’s Place will soon have a 2 bedroom available. Bridges has one unit 

available. The Nashua Soup Kitchen & Shelter has one Transitional Housing unit available. Some 

discussion in regards to some of the callers to CE are people looking to relocate from a different states 

or coming out of a substance abuse program looking for housing. 

We are going to have a new subcommittee in regards to youth homelessness. Looking for providers that 

work with youth to join this committee.  

The Mission is a male shelter and is accepting clients. Will never turn anyone away even if they have to 

sleep on a chair for the night. Check in is at 7:30pm-9:00pm. Serving breakfast at 7am during the 

weekdays, 8:00am on weekends. Woman are welcome to eat there as well.  

Nashua Soup Kitchen & Shelter breakfast hours are from 7:00am-8:00am. Dinner is at 6pm  

Announcements:  

City of Nashua Welfare department window hours have changed. Now open from 8:30-12 then reopens 

from 1-4:30.  

Meeting adjourned at 9:27AM 

 

 

 

 

Minutes Taken by Magaly Rios, Case Manager Southern NH HIV/AIDS Task Force-PSL 


